
Roosevelt Monroe Stinson 
 
With profound sadness, we announce the passing of Constable Deputy Roosevelt 
Monroe Stinson. He passed away at his residence on March 10, 2025. 
 
Deputy Stinson had a distinguished career dedicated to serving his community. His 
career highlights include: 
 
Travis County Sheriff's Office (12/22/97 - 3/12/99) 
 
Austin Police Department (9/24/99 - 9/18/12) 
 
Travis County Constables Office - Pct One (3/13/13 - 12/1/13) 
 
Williamson County Constables Office - Precinct Two (12/2/13 - 3/10/25) 
 
In addition to his service in law enforcement, Deputy Stinson was also a proud veteran 
of the US Army and US Navy. 
 
Please keep his family, friends, and colleagues in your thoughts and prayers during this 
difficult time. Details regarding funeral arrangements will be provided as soon as they 
are available. 
 
#RestInPeace #DeputyStinson #CommunityHero #LawEnforcement #Veteran #InMemo
riam #TravisCounty #WilliamsonCounty 


